
M E M O R A N D U M

TO: Reporters and Editors
FR: Carol Guthrie, Chairman Baucus, 202/224-4515

Jill Kozeny, Ranking Member Grassley, 202/224-1308
RE: August 23, 2007 letter on emergency care for specialty hospital and surgical center

patients
DA: September 5, 2007

The August 23, 2007 letter sent from Sens. Max Baucus and Chuck Grassley incorrectly
cited the number of 911-based patient transfers from specialty hospitals in and around Phoenix,
Arizona.   The KPHO-TV report cited in the letter included transfers from two specialty
hospitals and from other types of facilities as well.  The actual number of 911-based transfers
from specialty hospitals was 16, rather than the 150 cited in the letter and, in turn, the press
release.

 


